








SUTHERLAND VILLAGE HALLS CONFERENCE

Minutes of meeting held on Monday, 25 February 1985 at Lairg Community
Centre.

1,

Present

Mrs Joan Currie, Dornoch Community Centre

Mr Roddy Macleod, Rosehall Public Hall Committee
Mrs Angela MacBeath, Doll Community Association
Mr George MacBeath, Doll Community Association
Mr Joe Beedles, Rogart Village Hall

Mr Sandy Mackenzie, Rogart Village Hall

Mr D Keniston, Lairg Community Association

Mr R M Falconer, Lairg Community Association

Mr J B Docherty, Ardgay Hall Committee

Mrs Rita Finlayson, Helmsdale Community Centre
Mrs Kirst Logie, Helmsdale Community Centre

AEologies

Representatives from; Shinness Village Hall
Bonar Bridge and Creich Ratepayers Association
Lochinver Village Hall

Mr Bill Ashplant, Chairman of East Sutherland Council of Social Service
wag in the chair and welcomed everyone to the conference. At the last
meeting of East Sutherland Village Halls in November 1983, the possibility
of a joint insurance policy was raised. Since then ESCSS asked several
insurance companies for quotes, and as £1 million worth of buildings is
required for such a policy, the conference was opened up to the whole

of Sutherland.

Village Halls representatives gave their present insurance coverage as
follows:

Hall Ingurance Annual Total Details
Company Premium Cover
Rosehall General £ 65,000 Wooden building
Accident
Dornoch n £315 £160,000 (incl. £6,000 contents)
Doll Prudential £ 45,000 (incl. £2,500 contents)
Rogart " £324 £110,000 (incl. £10,500 contents)
Helmsdale £322 £150,000 {incl. £7,500 contents)
>
Lairg Sun Alliance £245 JtzzO,OOO (incl. £10,000 contents)
Ardgay Cornhill £198 £ 70,000 (incl., £9,000 contents)
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Total of those present = £820,000. Lochinver would definitely be

interested in joining, therefore possibly only one more hall would
be required to make a joint insurance policy feasible. Also, some
of the above halls may decide to increase their cover.

On the question of the best way of valuing a hall, it was generally
felt that an architect was best qualified,

Before proceeding, the Chairman asked if everyone wished to pursue the
idea of a joint insurance scheme. Those present voted unanimously
in favour,

The Chairman asked for proposals for a particular company. Mrs Currie
(Dornoch) proposed Commercial Union, whose quotes would cut costs by
approximately one third. The Chairman suggested inviting an expert
from Commercial Union to meet with Village Hall representatives.

As regards the administration of such a scheme, the Chairman explained
that the Council of Social Service was not a continuing agent, but was
rather a catalyst body for initiating ideas. In other areas, a
federation of village halls could administer the scheme and Mr Ashplant
suggested a Federation of Village Halls would be of great benefit to
Sutherland.

Mr Falconer, Lairg, as an insurance representative, said it is now
difficult to get a bulk insurance policy, therefore it would be very
worthwhile taking advantage of the offer.

Mr Ashplant proposed asking one representative from Commercial Union,
seconded by Mrs Currie.

Mrs Fyfe counter-proposed asking two representatives to compare policies,
seconded by Mr Macleod, Rosehall.

A majority voted in favour of asking one representative from Commercial
Union. ~

Mrs Burnett will invite the representative on behalf of ESCSS for a
meeting at Lairg Community Centre on Monday, 25 March at 8.00 pm.

The Chairman asked for further questions on insurance. Mr Mackenzie,
Rogart asked if the Prudential could be approached for a quote, as a
number of halls have insurance with Prudential at present. Mrs Burnett
agreed to do this.

Mr Falconer said that each hall would require to update on their position

as concerns insurance each year and this could prove to be an administrative
problem. It was generally felt that the insurance company should do this.
Mrs Burnett suggested payment be made by bankers order.

As there were no further points on insurance, the chairman thanked
everyone for their co-operation, and asked for other matters to be
raised.



4. ReEairs

Mr Docherty, Ardgay, asked where he could get financial assistance for
major roof repairs. The following were suggested:

Sutherland District Council: Responsible for maintenance and repairs,
but very little money for giving assistance.

Highland Regional Council: Will not normally assist with repairs, unless
for extension to a building.

HIDB: Social Grant per Mr John Watt, HIDB, Inverness,

Beatrice Oil Trust Fund (through Sutherland Bistrict Council): Only
for groups with charitable status.

Community Councils

Mr Keniston, Lairg suggested it was worthwhile speaking to your MP as
regards help for village halls.

Mr Ashplant pointed out that repairs and construction now require 152
VAT payment, It is possible to register for VAT and thus reclaim tax
paid, but this would also require dance tickets, etc. to have charges
inclusive of VAT and a certain amount of Book—-keeping.

5. Wwater Rates

The Chairman expressed concern that, although village halls have 100%
relief of rates, there is no relief of water rates. As the amount of
water used by halls is generally considerably less than that used by

a house, he felt this issue might be raised by a Federation, if formed.
Most hall representatives felt that as they had 100%Z rate relief, they
would prefer not to draw attention to this by raising the issue of
water rates,

The Chairman suggested that Mrs Burnett write on behalf of ESCSS to
seek the official response on this matter.

6. Electricity
The Hydro Board charges village halls electricity at the commercial

rate, Mrs Currie pointed out that Dornoch hall has applied for evening
and weekend tarriff which offers the cheaper rate at peak times for halls.

7.. Bulk Purchasing

Mrs Fyfe handed out a list of cleaning materials and their costs with
10Z reduction for bulk buying. The quotes from A & J Beveridge re
considerably cheaper, but require only one delivery point., Other
companies may be able to offer comparable savings,
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Charges

The subject of charges for schools as against charges for halls was
raised. Mrs Fyfe explained that youth groups, unemployed and educational
groups all have use of schools free of charge. In setting up self-help
groups, Community Education try to encourage use of village halls where
possible, although often schools have the equipment necessary for classes.

Helmsdale Community Centre normally charge £15 for let of the hall, but
for the Keep Fit class, for example, they charge S0p per person, no
matter how many attend.

Mr Ashplant reiterated the idea that a Federation would be of benefit
to all village halls, not just for insurance, but for the opportunity
to exchange ideas at an annual meeting.

He thanked everyone for attending and for their contribution to the
meeting.



Highland

Department of Education ng'hlnnd Reglonal Councll Telephone (0408) 21382
Bryan E. Wood, B.5c. Education Offices

Divisional Education Officer Brora

Sutherland Division Sutherland KW BPG

Plesse ask 1o Mrs Fyfe Ourret MCF/IRR

Extenaion No ¥Your ref Date 15 March 1985

To: Sutherland Village Halls

Dear Mrs Currie

I enclose a copy of the minutes of the Village Hall Conference held on Monday,
25 February 1985 at Lairg.

I can now confirm that the recall meeting to further discuss a joint insurance
policy will take place on Monday, 25 March 1985 at 8.00 pm in Lairg Community
Centre. Mr Derek Booth from Commercial Union Insurance Company will be in
attendance to answer any questions,

I hupe your viilage ball will De represented ai this weciiug.

Yours sincerely
porard < byt

Mrs Margaret Fyfe
Community Education — Sutherland
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